
 
Newsletter   

Tuesday 12th December 2023 

Dates for your Diary  

Tuesday 12th December  - Year 4, Year 5 and Year 6 Carol Service  -  2:00pm and 

5:30pm 

Thursday 14th December  - Foundation Learning Concert  - Nursery, Reception, Year 1, Year 2 and 

Year 3  - 2:00pm and 5:00pm 

Tuesday 19th December  - Mad Science Club (last session) 

Wednesday 20th December  - PTFA Christmas Pyjama Film Afternoon (details included) 

Thursday 21st December  - Last Day for Pupils  -  Christmas Jumpers can be worn 

Friday 22nd December  - INSET Day  

Monday 25th December  - Friday 5th January  - Christmas Holiday  

Monday 8th January  - INSET Day 

Tuesday 9th January  - Pupils return to school 

Staffing Update  

On Monday 18th December Miss Hanover will return to school following her maternity 

leave. We wish Miss Hanover lots of luck on her return to school next week. 

As Miss Hanover returns to school, we will sadly say goodbye to Miss Davies. During 

her time at Coed Hirwaun, Miss Davies has been a valued member of staff working as 

part of our caring and hardworking team.  We will miss her working here at school. 

Good luck Miss Davies and we wish you the very best in your next step of your  

teaching career.  

From January 2024, Miss Hanover will work in Year 4 every Thursday and Friday. We 

will ensure a smooth transition for our pupils with Miss Lewis and Miss Hanover 

working closely together before the spring term. Miss Hanover will also work one day 

per week in Year 6 while Mrs Comley undertakes her planning and preparation time.  

Welcome back Miss Hanover ! 

Good luck Miss Davies  - We will all miss you at Coed Hirwaun!  



 

I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all pupils, staff, parents, governors, 
PTFA and the wider school community for 

your continued support throughout the 
autumn term. It has been extremely busy 

but very successful for all.  

Working together in such a close way 
makes Coed Hirwaun Primary School a 
very special school for us all to be very 

proud of! 

Have a wonderful Christmas break and a 
very Happy New Year spent with family 

and friends. 

I look forward to seeing the pupils return 
for the spring term on Tuesday 9th  

January 2024.   

Nadolig Llawen a Blwyddyn Newydd 
Dda 

 

Mrs Jefford  

Coed Hirwaun  - Stay and 

Play Group  

We will be reintroducing a 

Pre-school Playgroup in the 

Spring term. This will be   

supported by a member of 

Foundation Learning staff at 

school. This will be a lovely 

opportunity to build          

connections and familiarity 

with the school, before your 

child/children start        

Nursery. Days and times to 

follow.  

 

PTFA  - Film Afternoon. 

On Wednesday 20th December we have arranged a Pyjama Film       

Afternoon. The PTFA will kindly donate some snacks and a drink for this 

event. The children can come to school dressed in their Christmas     

Pyjamas and bring along a pillow and blanket. 

Any Nursery pupils that do not usually attend on a Wednesday            

afternoon, please speak with Mr Shepherd if your child would like to    

attend the additional session. The films will be arranged as shown      

below: 

Nursery and Reception   

Year 1  - Year 3   

                    Year 4  - Year 6   

There will be no change to the normal school day and the    

children do not need to bring their own snacks or sweets.  

 


